October 16, 1942. Pvt. Charles Cox, 8th Ser. Comm. M. P. Det. Camp Chaffee, Ark. Dear Mr. Cox: Your letter of October 5 has been received during Mr. Carter's absence from the State. While I am sure Lieut. Amon G. Carter, Jr. would be glad to hear from you, as explained in our previous letter, it was a coincidence that you received one of his covers as he has been collecting these covers and sending them to fictitious names and addresses and it was not really intended to be sent to you. I am sure he would appreciate it if you would forward it to Mr. Carter to be held in his collection until he returns from overseas duty. In the meantime, his address is 91st Armored Field Artillery, A. P. O. 251, Care Postmaster, New York, N. Y. Yours very truly. Secretary to Mr. Carter. KD.SB